
 
 
Minutes Meeting Network 15 - 2018 
 
Participants: Kathrin Otrel-Cass (convener substitute for Philippe Masson), R. Katalin Forray, Tamas Kozma, Franz 
Rauch, Stephen Roulston, Barbara Balconi, Freddy James, Diana Radmann 
 
 

(1) Minutes of ECER 2017 Network 15 were accepted 
(2) Update on ECER convener meeting including number of participants in 2018, joint sessions in 2019 (limit to 4), 

updates on publications, reminder to respond to conference feedback survey and consider a special call for the 
ECER 2019 conference in Hamburg. 

(3) Composition of the Convenors team  
- Discharge and elections: The group was informed that Philippe Masson will step down as NW15 convener 
with immediate effect. Kathrin Otrel-Cass suggested to take over this position and this proposal was accepted. 
There were no volunteers for as co-conveners. Kathrin will contact Elaine Hall and Magali Magali Hardouin, Co-
conveners to find out if they intend to continue in this position. 

(4) Reviewers: all people who attended the meeting volunteered as reviewers for ECER 2019. 
(5) Feedback on ECER 2018 facts and organisation  

a. Submissions and presentations: Very positive feedback on presentations and formats 
b. Joint sessions: the idea was floated but no instant decisions were made 
c. Feedback from the participants: very positive, very happy with conference organisation, location, albeit 

there were some room challenges. 
(6) ECER 2019 Hamburg 

- special call and/or topics to be developed: ideas were discussed. It was decided that Kathrin will start a draft 
call that summarises the key ideas and share this with the people attending the NW15 meeting. 

(7) On-going publications and further plans: Two suggestions were made: Tamas Kozma proposed the Hungarian 
Educational Research Journal as a possible place to publish NW15 ECER 2018 abstracts. Details will be 
circulated to NW15 members. Franz Rauch proposed to ask for submissions that used action research methods 
to the Educational Action Research Journal and suggested a possible special issue call for ECER 2019 
(possible focus on PAR – participant action research). It was also suggested that this activity could kick start in 
a possible symposium at ECER 2019. 

(8) Keeping up to date with publications and projects within the network: The group discussed ways to stay in touch 
and update on activities: Kathrin will investigate visibility of members through the ECER website and explore 
contacting NW15 members through a newsletter. 

(9) Any other business (AOB): NW15 will organise a social event at ECER 2019, most likely a joint dinner. 
 
 
 

	


